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Indicator 11 Follow Up FAQ 
On Friday, the EC Division sent out instructions to focus first on the Initial Placement Delay Reason exceptions 
especially where it involves missing Consent for Placement Responses. The attached document addresses the 
remaining exceptions in the report and how to look for and resolve errors. Please use this as a guide as you 
work through your errors and warnings.  
  
In addition to the questions associated with Indicator 11, we have also answered the following frequently 
asked questions for Indicator 7 and 12. Thank you to all districts who submitted Indicator 12 on time, the due 
date was Friday, 10/23/2020 and 99% of districts are successfully complete.  
  
Q: When you say that an Indicator 12 spreadsheet should be submitted, are you specifically talking about the 
spreadsheet that was sent to us, is this the only spreadsheet we should submit, is this correct?   
A: Yes, please only use the spreadsheet posted here: https://ec.ncpublicschools.gov/ecats/resources  
Q: We do not have pre-school, what do we need to submit for Indicator 12?   
A: All LEAs and SOPs need to submit and Indicator 12. Charter Schools do not need to submit Indicator 12. If 
no preschool students are in the LEA, submit 0.   
Q: Indicator 12 – Who should be included on this report?  
A: Any student referred for Part B Services before their 3rd birthday between 7/1/2019 and 6/30/2020.   
Q: Where do we submit Indicator 12?  
A: ecindicators@dpi.nc.gov  
Q: Is there an update on Indicator 7 and what is the new due date?  
A: Indicator 7 is still being worked on, a new due date and information will come out from the EC Division 
soon.  
  
As a reminder,  the EC Division will have staff available from 10:00-11:00 AM and from 2:00-3:00 PM each 
Wednesday for office hours to provide additional support to districts with Federal Reporting questions around 
Indicators 7, 11 and 12. Please click the link below to join the call. 
  
https://ncgov.webex.com/meet/kelley.steen 
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Keep in mind that student level data cannot be shared in an open forum. Student level data questions must be 
submitted via ZenDesk however general reporting and data correction questions may be addressed during the 
office hours. Office hours will continue each Wednesday through the completion of the December child count. 
  
If there are any questions not covered in this communication, please contact Kelley Blas 
(Kelley.Steen@dpi.nc.gov) or Patti Cox (Patti.Cox@dpi.nc.gov). 
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